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Don’t wait until the 4th 

Thursday in November 

to sit with family and 

friends to give thanks. 

Make every day a day of 

Thanksgiving! 

 

Charmaine J. Forde 
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News From the President                                                                By Louise Hall 

SUNSHINE & SORROW                                     by Marilyn Hawkins 

714-914-7371                                                                                     

 

To all our friends, get better soon – there is still much joy ahead of you! 

 

Last month we mailed out a number of get well and thinking of you cards.  Bob Hawkins is doing better, I know 

that because he’s walking 3 to 4 blocks daily and helping w/household chores!  Kathie McCall is starting outpa-

tient physical therapy in Orange for her right knee replacement next week.  Carole Howard is home after stay 

in a rehabilitation facility in Tustin for back problems and infections.  Her daughter will be staying with her for 

several weeks coupled with in-home care visits.  Pete Pavidis had a stroke on October 5th.  Spent several days at 

Hoag and then rehab in Fountain Valley.  He is home now; has no paralysis, speech almost 100%, walking a little 

unstable.  The good news, none of our OCMAFC members has contracted COVID-19.  Stay safe, stay healthy. 

 

May you always have love to share, health  

to spare, and friends that care 

 

We have all seen many bends in the road this year.  One is our club’s inability to meet 

each month.  But thanks to your board and those dedicated to those old cars we have 

had some opportunities this month to gather.  Darwin hosted a successful seminar at his 

home and Don organized a first Saturday breakfast.  Joe coordinated with the V8 club to 

drive by several locations with first responders to thank them for their continued service 

to our community. 

I am particularly sad that Rick and I missed this event.  I am most appreciative to those 

who have served us well and continue to serve our community during this stress filled 

time.  On that same day Rick and I moved from our home 

of 31 years to a new house.  It took 2 moving trucks and 

the help of 5 strong young men to get all our stuff.  Rick’s 

tools and equipment pretty much filled one truck.  

Now the challenge is where to put all this accumulated 

stuff?  Our daughters got quite a chuckle at our expense 

when they discovered how many boxes of Kleenex we 

have and how much aluminum foil.  I have decided not to 

buy any clothes or shoes for one year! 

With some creativity we have an almost full board for 

next year.  Because Darwin has agreed to become the 

club treasurer, the board will now need to appoint a 

Technical Director.  Thank you all for your help.  Because 

we will have a new treasurer, a committee has been ap-

pointed to do an audit.  I want to thank Joe Goff for chairing the nominating committee and now the audit com-

mittee.  We appreciate everyone who has graciously volunteered. 

Since November is traditionally a month when we give thanks for all we have, I want to include all of you, our 

car club friends, as relationships I feel grateful for.  I look forward to seeing you again soon. 

Keep those cars on the road, and make someone smile, 

Louise Hall  

PS Don’t forget to pay your dues! 
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Please complete your ballots, one per person, and mail to your club at P.O. 

Box 10595, Santa Ana, CA by November 9, 2020 

 

VOTE BY MAIL OR DURING THE  

NOVEMBER GENERAL MEETING! 
 

For further info, please contact Joe Goff 

BALLOT   BALLOT 

President  (2-year position)   Secretary (2-year position) 

 Louise Hall   Rick Smyser  

 (Write In)    (Write In) 

         

  Treasurer (2-year position) 
 Darwin Kibby   

 (Write In)   

FOR SALE: Model A Times 52 issues. 

Volume 1, Issue 1 thru Volume 13, 

Issue 4. All pristine condition. Issue #1 

(white cover) and first (blue cover) 

Vol. 3, Issue 2 are framed. Will sell to 

current OCMAFC Members for $100. 

NOTE all additional or past copies are 

still available from Model A Times for 

$8/per issue. Contact Dick Smith (cell) 

949-584-1521. 
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Since MAFFI was unable to have an official Model A Day this year, it was decided they would create a pin as a 

fund raiser to help them raise money they would have normally come from that event.  To keep with the First 

Responder theme they decided to feature a Fire Truck that is on permanent 

display at the museum and is featured in their First Responder Display.  This 

vehicle was donated to the museum by Jerry Austin. 

If you would like to purchase these pins, the cost is $7.00 per pin which in-

cludes postage.  Remember that it is more cost effective for them to ship in 

larger quantities although they will honor individual requests.  Also remem-

ber that this is a tax deductible donation! 

Send your requested number of pins and a check payable to MAFFI to: 

Suzan O’Neal, 477 Beaver Pond Way, Mineral, VA 23117 

The Model A Ford Museum is pleased to announce the newest pin for 

your collection 

 

Darwin Kibby has agreed to be our club Treasurer (a 2-year  
position).  In order to do this, the club is looking for someone 

to take over the Technical Director position.  Darwin has  
already completed 1-year, so we need someone to cover his 

last year.  It is a great way to get to know other club mem-

bers.  Let Joe Goff know if you would be interested.   

Braun, Tim -1929 Model A Town Sedan Murray 

 
We no longer publish members’ addresses, phone numbers, or emails.  For 

this info, please go to www.ocmafc.org (Members Only Section) 
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Please Note:  Some  
information contained in 

our newsletter has been 

reprinted from other  
newsletters; we thank and 

acknowledge them.  

2020 BOARD MEMBERS 

 
President –  Louise Hall 
714-282-0499/rickandlouise@socal.rr.com 
VP/Activities – Joe Goff/949-636-3879/
josecool35@cox.net assisted by Kaci 
Terens  
Secretary – Norm Kredit 
714-635-3335/leorakredit@yahoo.com 
Treasurer – Marilyn Singer Hawkins  
714-730-4026/jmsinger@pacbell.net 
Technical – Darwin Kibby 
310-938-6872/dkibby714@att.net               
Editor – Tissy Smith-Hatcher  
714-546-8554/tissysmith1@gmail.com 
Immediate Past President – Jim Runyon 
714-527-1829/jamesfrunyon@aol.com  
 
 

COMMITTEES 

 
ACCC Representative – David Knapp  
Breakfast Committee –  Terry Collings  
Club Greeter – Doris Marshall                  
Election Chairperson –  Joe Goff 
Historian & Librarian –  Steve Pavich 
Merchandise Director – Diane Gaughen 
Pancake Breakfast Setup & Coordination – 
Frank Reese, Don Ratzlaff and Richard Bolls                
Raffle – Ed Cote 
Refreshments –  Carolyn Ratzlaff and  
Dianne Runyon 
Regional Representative, SCRG  -  
Carolyn Ratzlaff 
Sunshine & Sorrow – Bob Hawkins  

We have removed all 

Committee members’ 

emails and phone  

numbers in order to  
ensure their privacy.  

Members can find this 

info in your roster.  

Board Meeting Minutes 
Orange County Model A Ford Club 

Board of Director’s Meeting  

October 8, 2020, 10:00 a.m. 

Depot Park, 100 N Atchison, Orange, CA 

(Edited for publication) 

 

Board Members Present:  President Louise Hall, Past President Jim Runyon,  

Editor Tissy Smith-Hatcher,  Treasurer Marilyn Singer-Hawkins,  V/P Activities 

Joe Goff, Technical Darwin Kibby,  Secretary Norm Kredit. 

Committee Members:  Bruce McIntosh, Website. 

General Member:  Diane Runyon, Lori Kredit, Rick Smyser. 

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the Board Meeting of September 10, 

2020 were approved as presented by Norm Kredit. 

Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn Hawkins handed out current cash account balanc-

es as of September 30, 2020.  Marilyn also presented Income/Expense 

printouts.  She also drafted the coming year’s proposed budget for 2021.  

With minor adjustment and comments, they were accepted.  Even though we 

have lost our meeting room at CHOC, the Board decided to donate each 

year. 

Marilyn reported membership at 140 members. 

The Audit Committee members were appointed to be Marilyn Hawkins, Dar-

win Kibby, Bruce McIntosh, Rick Smyser and Joe Goff, Chairman. 

Activities Joe Goff:  The club is invited to join the Early V8 Club members to 

join in a drive-by for First Responders.  It will be Thursday, October 22, 2020.  

Participants will meet at 9:00 a.m. at the Best Buy parking lot on Manchester, 

north of Chapman in Orange.  Joe also presented a gift to the club of large 

magnetic signs indicating participating Model A’s are members of the 

OCMAFC. 

Elections Joe Goff:  Joe suggested we work out a way to have the membership 

vote for nominations for the three offices by a virtual meeting at a scheduled 

time on the evening of the 12th of November.  Details to be worked out. 

President Louise inserted that our next Board meeting may be via remote vir-

tual meeting due to the changing weather next month scheduled for 10:00 a.m. 

in the park.   Date: Nov. 12, 2020, 

Technical Darwin Kibby:  Darwin was pleased with the turnout and presenta-

tion by Greg Witz on the topic of rewiring of the Model A horn armature.  

The next Technical will be on clutch adjustments on October 17, 2020, at 9:00 

a.m., at his home, cell: 310-938-6872.  Bring a chair, coffee and donuts provid-

ed. 

Webmaster Bruce McIntosh reported that the P.A. set was complete and is 

available for use.  Bruce is continuing to sort through old records, destroying 

some and saving specific articles.  His sorting has resulted in discovery of loose 

change.  Norm will turn over the past years’ minutes to Bruce at the expira-

tion of his term.  Tissy will shred records as Bruce supplies them. 

Bruce has begun handing out International Model A Ford Day patches to those 

who drove to the drive-by event at Depot Park. 

Norm Kredit, Secretary, with great assistance of Rick Smyser 

mailto:drkliesen@gmail.com
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Removing Dents From Trunk/Rumble Seat Lids and Door Panels     

By Pete Cruz, Technical Director 
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Jim’s Technical Tip-Rattles Under the Hood                                   By Jim Cannon  

Very few things are as annoying as a persistent rattle under the hood while you drive your  

Model A. Of course it stops when you pull over and look under there! 

Here are some things that I have found over the years can sound like a rattle under the hood: 

The radiator support rods. They come loose at the radiator or at the firewall. 

The engine pans. Just one loose bolt/nut can rattle like crazy (hard to find). 

Hood support/prop brackets. The ones that "fold in" will rattle if closed all 

the way; open it back up 4" to separate the halves from touching. 

Brake rods. Jiggle them by hand. You may need to install some of the oversize clevis pins to 

tighten things back up, or replace the return/anti-rattle springs. 

Tools and things under the seat. (I found a 

large screwdriver once in my side curtain 

pan, way in the back, that was causing a 

rattle that I chased for 2 years!) 

I hope this helps you track down that an-

noying rattle. In a future Tech Tip, I will 

cover potential sources of other annoying 

noises in your car. Until then, "Have a Mod-

el A bay!" Jim 

 

Looking for some-

thing fun to do?  

How about a  
puzzle of a 1931 

Ford Model A?  

Check this out on 

one of those lazy,  

hazy days. 
 
https://thejigsawpuzzles.com/Cars-and-Bikes/1931-Ford-Model-A-jigsaw-puzzle 
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 Well known Model A Ford 

expert Les Andrews was inducted 

into the Model A Museum's Hall of 

Fame. The ceremony took place at 

the Gilmore Car Museum campus 

in Hickory Corners, MI. 

Les has authored three of the 

Model A Ford hobby's most im-

portant technical books as well as 

served as 2009 President of The 

Model A Club of America. In addi-

tion to serving as MAFCA's Presi-

dent, he has also served as Technical 

Director, Advertising Director, Pub-

lications Director and Membership 

Director. He has regularly authored 

articles for The Restorer Magazine and in 2011 was awarded Volunteer of 

the Year by MAFCA. In 2014 MAFCA presented him with their highest 

award, Honorary Lifetime Membership. 

Tiny Tips—Window Regulator Spring Tool     
The Model A Ford Club of America 

Sometimes a window regulator spring will either break or become so weak that it makes it hard to roll up 

the window. Installing a new spring can be difficult and also 

dangerous. 

Take an old distributor shaft and weld on a T handle 

made from rod stock. Grind down the slotted end so the 

slot is only 1/4" deep. Put the regulator in a vise and wind it 

until the lift arm is all the way up. This is the position in 

which the spring is least compressed. Hook the outer hook 

of the spring and insert the tool in the center. Turn the tool to compress 

the spring until it fits into the slot. Release the tool. Tap the spring into  

position with a hammer. 

Make a T handle by 

welding on some 

scrap stock 

If you don’t have a welder, 

you can grind two flat spots 

on opposite side of the shaft 

and use a Crescent wrench 

  I misS my 

friends a LoT 
 Quarantine                       Ugh!! 
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Ed Cote in a period 
outfit .  Joining him 

was Bev Marsh. 

Orange County Model A Ford Club 
  

 NAME(S):_________________________________ 

  
AMOUNT:  $30.00 per family at same address 

ANY ROSTER CHANGES?  

If  so, please list below: 

 

New Family Members: _______________________________________ 
 

Cars: ______________________________________________________ 
  

Telephone numbers: _________________________________________ 
  

Address: ___________________________________________________ 
  

E-mail address(es):___________________________________________ 
  

Any other changes: __________________________________________ 
  

Would you like to add or update your photo in the Roster?  Just send to  

either the Editor at: tissysmith1@gmail.com  
 

You may confirm current info by going to the OC Members page at 

www.ocmafc.com (Members Only Section) or the 2020 Roster for accuracy!!!! 

  

Make your check payable to  Orange County Model A Ford Club 

(OCMAFC) and mail to the club at:  

P.O. Box10595 

Santa Ana CA 92711 

 

Payment MUST be received by 2/28/21 to be included in the club’s 

Roster. 

2021 DUES RENEWAL INVOICE ~ You can use this form to submit your dues 
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Orange County Model A Ford Club 

Post Office Box 10595 
Santa Ana, CA 92711 

E-mail: info@ocmafc.org 

Next General Meeting 
7:30 PM 

[Second Thursday of every month] 

Next Meeting March 12, 2020 

CHOC Hospital Complex 

1201 W La Veta, Clinic Bldg | 2nd Floor, 

Orange, CA 92868  

 

 

From Main Street, turn east on to Providence Ave. and immediately on your right, enter the 

structure  and park on the second level.  Meetings are held in Building 2 in the Wade Educa-

tion Center-2nd Floor.  Access meeting room through the double door entry off the 2nd 

Floor parking structure 

ORANGE COUNTY 

MODEL A FORD 

CLUB 

Dedicated to the History and Preservation of the Model A Ford 

We are on the Web!
www.ocmafc.org 

Return Address: 

Post Office Box 10595 

Santa Ana, CA 92711 

To: 


